NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

BY THE ORANGE COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION

SUBJECT: Public Hearing on Proposed Final Environmental Impact Report (EIR) 617

PROPOSAL: John Wayne Airport (JWA) and OC Development Services are recommending that the
Orange County Planning Commission 1) consider the adequacy of EIR 617, prepared for the
JWA Settlement Agreement Amendment, and determine that the EIR is adequate, complete
and appropriate environmental documentation for the Project consistent with CEQA, the State
CEQA Guidelines, and the County’s Local CEQA Procedures Manual; and 2) recommend
that the Board of Supervisors certify Final EIR 617 and adopt the findings, facts in support of
findings, statement of overriding considerations and mitigation monitoring and reporting plan
for the Project.

LOCATION: The project is located at John Wayne Airport in Orange County. The site is south of Interstate
405 (I-405), north of State Route 73 (SR-73), west of Mac Arthur Boulevard, and east of Red
Hill Avenue. The project area is surrounded by the cities of Newport Beach, Irvine, Santa
Ana, and Costa Mesa.

APPLICANT: County of Orange, John Wayne Airport

ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTATION: Proposed Final EIR 617 was prepared to analyze the impacts of
amending the JWA Settlement Agreement.

HEARING DATE: Wednesday, September 10, 2014
HEARING TIME: 1:30 P. M. (Or as soon as possible thereafter)

HEARING LOCATION: County of Orange, County Hall of Administration, 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.,
Planning Commission Hearing Room, Santa Ana, CA. See public hearing location
map.

INVITATION TO BE HEARD:

All persons are invited to present their views at this hearing regarding the adequacy of Proposed Final EIR 617.
It is requested that any written response be submitted to OC Development Services prior to the hearing date. If
you challenge the action taken on this proposal in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or
someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to OC
Development Services.

For further information regarding this proposal, call Kari Rigoni at (949) 252-5284 or email at
krigoni@ocair.com or FAX: (714) 667-7560; or come to the Development Processing Center at the address
indicated below.

OC Development Services
300 N. Flower Street
P.O. Box 4048, Santa Ana, CA 92702-4048
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Public Hearing Location
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APPEAL PROCEDURE
Any interested person may appeal a decision of the Planning Commission on this permit to the ORANGE COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS within 15 calendar days of the decision upon submittal of required documents and a fee of
$500.00, to be filed at the OC Development Services Development Processing Center (DPC),




